
New Sewickley Township
Newsletter

FALL 2023

A MessAge FroM the boArd 
We would like to thank the Recreation Board for another year of hard work and dedication 
to our township.  It was a successful summer season with movies, bands, and Community 
Day.  The endless hours these volunteers put into planning and organizing the activities 
do not go unnoticed.  If you have not participated in the events at the park, please make 
sure you stop by next year!  The Recreation Board along with the Police Department are 
busy planning Trick or Treat Trail.  This is a fun and safe way for children to participate in 
trick or treat.  If you would like to help hand out candy, you may set up a table or donate 
candy to help with expenses.

Our Road Department spent their spring and summer season repairing and maintaining 
our township roads.  They paved Mabel Avenue this summer and will be paving Brunner 
Road in the fall.  Various roads were also tarred and chipped.  They also performed some 
stormwater management on several roads to help with the water run-off.  This crew of 
five put in hard days keeping our township roads maintained, please thank them the 
next time you see them.  We replaced two of our older trucks this year and expect to 
receive the new trucks sometime this fall.  The guys are beginning to prepare for the 
winter season.  During inclement weather please drive carefully and be patient. We have 
50 miles of township roads to clear.

Chief Carney and the Police Department continue to secure grants.  The New Sewickley 
Police Department received reaccreditation in June.  This is not a small achievement and 
the officers work continually to meet the necessary requirements. We are grateful for 
these fine men and women who keep us safe in our community.

We are pleased at how well Manager Leindecker has transitioned from Police Chief into 
the Manager role and is continuing his efforts at securing grants for the township.   He 
works well with our residents and employees and continues the open door policy that 
has served the township well over the years.  If you have any questions or concerns, do 
not hesitate to call the municipal office to speak with Manager Leindecker or any other 
member of the staff. 

It is our pleasure to serve as your elected officials.  New Sewickley Township means a 
great deal to all of us and we want the best for ALL of our residents.  Thank you for your 
continued support.

Respectfully,

Greg Happ, Chairman
Doug Martin, Vice-Chairman
Fritz Retsch, Supervisor
Mike Phipps, Supervisor
Martin, Bonzo, Supervisor
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Our new traffic circle at the intersection 
of Freedom Road and Rt. 989 needs some 
beautification. It is one of the main 
entrances to the township and reflects 
us, our community, and our history.  Plus, 
it is the literal center of the old historic 
Wallace City. 

A small ad-hoc committee has been set up 
with the intention of putting a garden in 
on the site. The garden has been designed 
to be self-sustaining, since the site has 
no access to water and is not in a location 
with easy foot traffic accessibility. We 
think a Pennsylvania native garden filled 
with plants that flower and thrive in our 
poor soil is the best and most affordable 

solution. These plants will self-seed, meet the height requirements of PennDOT and create a pollinator 
haven within the township.  In addition, we would like to place a stylized oil derrick in the center of 
the garden to pay homage to the oil boom town of Wallace City, which at one time built wealth for 
the township and is an integral part of our history. 

The garden is planned as a series of concentric circles with site ways between beds and four eastern 
redbud trees surrounding the center where the oil rig will be placed.  A watercolor rendition of the 
garden is shown above.

The project was originally envisioned by New Sewickley Township Police Department, who reached 
out to several people in the township and formed a small ad hoc committee to bring it to fruition. 
The current ad hoc group of volunteers are as follows: New Sewickley Police Department, Mitsubishi 
Electric, Township Manager, Dave Thompson, James “Jyme” Bailey, and Abby Dowling-Pieta

We invite township residents to make donations, either monetarily, with services, or just simply 
volunteering to help when we plant.  We could use the services of a surveyor to make sure the 
garden beds are sited correctly.

Let’s come together as a community and make something beautiful!

trAFFIC CIrCLe gArden – 
CALL to ACtIon
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A new school year has begun and we are sharing the roads with school buses.  Know and 
follow the PA School Bus Stopping Laws:
•	 When you approach a stopped school bus with red signal lights flashing and stop arm 
 extended, you MUST STOP.
•	 When you approach an intersection where a school bus is stopped with red signal lights
 flashing and stop arm extended, you MUST STOP.
•	 You MUST STOP at least ten (10) feet away from the school bus.
•	 You MUST WAIT until the red lights have stopped flashing and the stop arm has been
 withdrawn before moving.
•	 DO NOT MOVE until all the children have reached a place of safety.

KeeP our KIds sAFe
– PLeAse FoLLoW

sChooL bus sAFetY LAWs!

PA Laws for separate roadways:

Physical barriers include concrete
Median barriers, metal median barriers,

Guide rails, etc.

Clearly indicated dividing sections.
include trees or shrubs, rocks or boulder

a stream, grass, etc.

If In doubt, stoP!
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Yeck Farms located on Baker Road in New Sewickley 
Township is a 4th generation farm.  The old homestead 
was originally on Wolfe Run Road.  In 1954, the Yecks 
purchased the farm on Baker Road.  Approximately 
26 years ago, Mrs. Yeck began selling cornstalks and 
pumpkins from their porch,  later grew into a small 
building on the farm, and 10 years ago grew to the point 
of needing a new building closer to the activities offered 
at the farm.  Three years ago, Roy and Vicky Yeck decided 
it was time to retire and turned the business over to their 
two children, Andy Yeck and Jessi Drutarosky.

Today the Yeck Farm is still family friendly as well as affordable.  The farm, store, and activities 
are run by ten adult family members as well as the younger children, who always do their 
part.  They do not hire any outside employees. Everything at Yeck Farms is done with that 
good ol’ family pride.  The Yecks never want to lose the old-time feel of visiting their farm. 
 

There are shelters available that can be rented in 
two hour time slots.  In the summer season, they 
sell corn on the cob and fresh vegetables.  Fall has 
so much to offer.  You can purchase pumpkins, 
gourds, straw, Indian corn, cornstalks, and they 
have a very quaint shop to visit as well.  There are 
many activities to be enjoyed by both the young 
and old!  Visit the baby farm animals and don’t 
miss out on saying hello to the infamous Conrad 
the Donkey!  Take a walk through the corn maze 
and the children can find 
their way through a hay 

tunnel.  Hayrides are offered for a minimal fee on the weekends.  
Something very unique about the hayrides that the Yecks take great 
pride in, they are wheel-chair and handicap accessible. The day 
after Thanksgiving through December 23rd brings Christmas at Yeck 
Farms.  Experience the fun of looking through the selection of fresh 
cut trees, wreaths, swags, and assorted decorations. Santa will even 
be visiting the farm the 1st and 2nd weekends in December! 

Please make time to stop by this beautiful New Sewickley farm 
business.  I promise, you will not be disappointed and will likely 
make it a family tradition, just as the Yecks have made their farm.

We will highlight one of our township’s farms in each of our newsletters.  If there is a farm you 
would like to see recognized, please email secretary@newsewickley.com with the information.

YeCK FArMs



The New Sewickley Township Police Department has been awarded funding from 
two grants this year. In January, the New Sewickley Township Police Department 
received funding from the Pennsylvania Commission on Crime and Delinquency 
grant, in the amount of $126,528.00, to purchase new computers for the police 
vehicles and to improve the departments record management system.   

In March, the New Sewickley Township Police 
Department was awarded $200,000.00 from 
the Local State Assistance Projects. These 
funds will be used to purchase five new police 
vehicles.    

The New Sewickely Township Police Department received a grant in the 
amount of $17,865.49 from Energy Transfer, to purchase solar power stop 

signs and solar power flashing speed limit signs.  These signs will be placed 
throughout the township to make drivers aware of their speed and to remind 
drivers to  stop completely at an intersection.  The goal of the New Sewickley 
Township Police Department is to purchase the equipment to improve the primary 
mission of the police department to reduce the number of accidents within the 
community, resulting in community safety. 

PoLICe grAnts AWArded!

Join the New Sewickley Township 
Recreation Board to Celebrate the 
season with “Milk and Cookies with 
Santa”

December 10, 2023
from 12:00 p.m. – 2:00 p.m.

Big Knob Grange
336 Grange Road

Rochester PA  15074

Santa Claus
Is Coming to
the Township!

Fall Fest with New Sewickley 
Township Police Department
The New Sewickley Township Police Department had 
a fun-filled afternoon of s’more making, pumpkin 
painting, and hayrides while enjoying the beginning 
of fall at Yeck Farms.

In previous years, our community has come together 
for “Coffee with a Cop”. While this tradition has 
been widely appreciated and anticipated, we 
wanted to switch up the atmosphere and enjoy fall 
festivities together instead!  The event was 
free to the public, and there 
was something to do for the 
whole family!

We thank you for your 
continued support and 
enjoyed seeing you at Yeck 
Farms!
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WhAt Is storMWAter
And hoW CAn I heLP?

runoff carries them through our storm drains and 
into our water.  Properly dispose of hazardous 
substances such as used oil, cleaning supplies and 
paint.  Never pour them down any part of the storm 
system.  Dumping car fluids into storm drains or on a 
street is like dumping them into a pond or river.

Chemicals used to grow and maintain beautiful lawns 
and gardens, if not used properly, can run off into 
the storm drains when it rains or when we water our 
lawns and gardens.  Recycle or properly dispose of 
toxic products, including pesticides, paint, solvents 
and used oil.  Do not pour them onto the ground or 
into storm drains.  Use green products whenever 
available.

Install innovative storm water practice on residential 
property, such as rain barrels or rain gardens, that 
capture stormwater and keep it on site instead of 
letting it drain away into the storm sewer system.
Additional information can be found at
www.dep.pa.gov or www.epa.gov

Stormwater is water from precipitation that flows 
across the ground and pavement when it rains or 
when snow and ice melt.  The water seeps into the 
ground or drains into storm sewers.  Stormwater 
becomes a problem when it picks up debris, 
chemicals, dirt, and other pollutants as it flows or 
when it causes flooding and erosion of stream banks.  
Stormwater travels through a system of pipes and 
roadside ditches that make up storm sewer systems.  
It eventually flows directly to a lake, river, stream, 
wetland, or coastal water.  All of the pollutants 
stormwater carries along the way empty into our 
waters because storm water does not get treated.

Pet wastes left on the ground get carried away by 
stormwater, contributing harmful bacteria, parasites, 
and viruses to our water.  Pick up after pets and 
dispose of their waste properly.  No matter where 
pets make a mess, in a backyard or at the park, storm 
water runoff can carry pet waste from the land to the 
storm sewer system to a stream.

Vehicles drip fluids (oil, grease, gasoline, antifreeze, 
brake fluids, etc.) onto paved areas where stormwater 

I am putting in a swimming pool, do I need a permit?  
 Yes!  Both above and in-ground pools require a permit.  Pools require both a zoning and building permit.  
 Even a small temporary pool requires a permit the first year, if there is a pump requiring electric.  However,
 any prefabricated above-ground pool less than 24” in depth does NOT require a permit!
I am putting a new roof over my deck/patio that will be attached to my house, do I need a permit?
 Yes!  If a roof will be attached to your home, you need a building permit.
I am replacing the shingles on my roof, do I need a permit?
 No!  The only time a permit is required is if you will be removing the boards under the shingles or changing
 the structure of the roof.
I am paving or placing concrete on my stone or dirt driveway, do I need a permit?  
 Yes!  If you are on a township road, please fill out a driveway permit.  There is a $30 fee.  Our manager and
 road foreman will plan to meet with you or your contractor to ensure the new driveway will not cause
 dangerous water run-off on the township’s road.  If you are on a state road, you will need a PennDOT HOP.  
 If you are putting in new driveway in where one did not exist, a permit is required. 
I am putting up an accessory structure, do I need a permit for that?
 Maybe?   If your accessory structure is under 200 sq. ft, you are not required to have a permit; however,
 the set-back requirements must be followed.  Anything under 1,000 sq. ft. will require a zoning permit
 ($30.00).  Anything over 1,000 sq. ft will require both a zoning and building permit.

*This information is for residential properties only.  Please contact Owen Pella for questions regarding commercial property.
Zoning/Building and driveway applications can be found on our website www.newsewickley.com, stop in to the 
office, or email secretary@newsewickley.com to request an application.  If you have questions on the building/
zoning permits, you may contact Owen Pella, Pella Consulting at pellconsulting@gmail.com 

do I need A PerMIt For thAt?
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New Sewickley Real Estate/Fire Protection Taxes
The 2023 New Sewickley Township Real Estate tax bills were mailed the first week of March and 
didn’t show an increase over last year’s bills millage-wise.  The Fire Protection part of the tax bill 
also did not show an increase and remains at 2 mills.   As has been the case, the 2 mill tax for the 
supplementation of the Township’s two volunteer fire departments is included in the “TOTAL DUE” 
portion of the bill.  This tax was passed by the Township’s Board of Supervisors several years ago and 
has been included on the bills since that time.

Freedom Area School Taxes
The 2023 School taxes were mailed June 30th. The millage did show an increase this year. Millage was 
70.9 for 2022. For 2023, the millage is 72.9.

If a mortgage company does not pay your taxes from an escrow account, and you did not receive a 
bill, please contact the tax office immediately.  Absence of a bill does not absolve one from payment, 
per tax laws.

Due to banking requirements, it is mandatory that checks be made payable to New Sewickley 
Township Tax Collector.  The Township and School District have separate bank accounts to which 
your checks are deposited.  You must write a separate check for all township and school payments. 

Cash payments are also accepted as well as money orders.  Credit card payments are not accepted by 
either the township or the school district due to the fees that would be charged for their use.

Office hours are as follows:
November- February – Tuesday and Wednesday 9:30 – 3 p.m.
March-April
July-August  – Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday and Friday 9:30 – 3 p.m.  
  2024   Tuesday Evening Dates: TBD
May-June
September-October – Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday 9:30 – 3 p.m.              

How to make payment:
 1.  Mail- You can pay your taxes by mailing in the top of your bill along with payment. If a receipt
  is requested,  please include a self-addressed stamped envelope along with the bottom part 
  of the bill and it will be returned with a receipt.    Address is 233 Miller Rd Rochester PA 15074
 2.  In Person- Pay in person at the office during the hours listed above.
 3.  Drop Box inside Municipal Building- There is a secured drop box attached to the office desk
  which can be utilized to drop off payments anytime the Municipal Building is open
  (M-F from 8-4) all year long.          
 4.  Outside Drop Box- There is a locked and secured drop box outside by the regular mailbox. It is
  white in color and in front of the Road Dept Building. It is checked every weekday.   

neW seWICKLeY tAx neWs
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Saturday, October 28th
The New Sewickley Township Recreation Board, in conjunction with the New Sewickley Township 
Police Department, will hold the annual Trick-or-Treat Trail on Saturday, October 28th.  The Trick-
or-Treat Trail is part of the Police Department’s efforts and commitment to keep the children of the 
community safe.  The purpose of this event is to provide a safe alternative to Trick-or-Treating in our 
rural community.

Bring your little ghosts and goblins to Green Valley Park on Saturday, October 28th starting at 5:00 
p.m. until 7:00 p.m.

VOLUNTEERS ARE NEEDED!  Parents and members of our community are needed to sit along the trail 
to hand out candy as the children Trick-or-Treat.  Please plan to arrive by 4:30 p.m. to allow time 
to set up.  Anyone who is unable to attend and would like to drop off candy donations, can do so 
Monday through Friday at the Township Building.  Candy donations will also be accepted the evening 
of the Trick-or-Treat Trail.

trICK-or-treAt trAIL

november 7th is the Municipal election
Let your voice be heard - and get out to vote! 

Township
Trick-or-Treat

Our township Trick-or-Treat will be 
observed on Tuesday, October 31st 
from 6:00 - 8:00 p.m.

*The Board of Supervisor’s Agenda 
meeting on October 31st will be held at 
9:00 a.m. to accommodate Trick-or-treat

SAVE THE DATE!!
The annual Easter Egg Hunt at the 
Grange will be held on March 23rd at 
11:00 a.m.  The event is for children 10 
years and under!

8



Election Day Take-Out 

SOUP & PIE SALE 
November 8th: Pick-ups 11am-7pm 

Hosted by Big Knob Grange 
336 Grange Rd. Rochester, PA 15074 

$7 Quart Soup 
*Potato
*Beef Vegetable 
*Ham & Bean 

$12 Whole Pie 
* Coconut Cream 
* Dutch Apple 

To place your order: 
mail, email, Facebook message us, or call! 

Include your name, order, and phone number. 
Email: orders@bigknobgrange.org 

Mail: Big Knob Grange 336 Grange Rd. Rochester, PA 15074 
Facebook: www.facebook.com/BigKnobGrange 

Janet: 724-494-5472 
Payment due at pick-up, cash, or cards accepted! 

Order Deadline: November 4th 
You don't have to be a voter at Big Knob Grange to order! 

Election Day Take-Out 

SOUP & PIE SALE 
November 8th: Pick-ups 11am-7pm 

Hosted by Big Knob Grange 
336 Grange Rd. Rochester, PA 15074 

$7 Quart Soup 
*Potato
*Beef Vegetable 
*Ham & Bean 

$12 Whole Pie 
* Coconut Cream 
* Dutch Apple 

To place your order: 
mail, email, Facebook message us, or call! 

Include your name, order, and phone number. 
Email: orders@bigknobgrange.org 

Mail: Big Knob Grange 336 Grange Rd. Rochester, PA 15074 
Facebook: www.facebook.com/BigKnobGrange 

Janet: 724-494-5472 
Payment due at pick-up, cash, or cards accepted! 

Order Deadline: November 4th 
You don't have to be a voter at Big Knob Grange to order! 

nov. 7th: Pick-ups 12PM - 6PM
Hosted by Big Knob Grange

To place your order: Mail, Email, or Facebook Message us!!

Include your name, order, and phone number.
Email: rstepp08@outlook.com

Mail: Big Knob Grange, 336 Grange Rd., Rochester, PA 15074
Facebook: www.facebook.com/BigKnobGrange

Payment due at pick-up.  Cash or cards are accepted
Order Deadline:  November 3rd ~ You don’t have to be a

voter at Big Knob Grange to order!
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Thanksgiving
  Pie Sale

Big Knob Grange will be selling homemade pies to help you make
your holidays easier and through funds raised, we will be helping

local families or organizations in need.

Orders accepted until November 18th.  Pickup at the Grange
on November 22nd between 1:00-4:00 p.m.

******************************************
Mail your orders with Payment made payable to:

Big Knob Grange, 336 Grange Road, Rochester PA 15074

We are offering the following pies:
$12.00 per pie

______Apple  ______Dutch Apple  ______Cherry  ______Blueberry 

______Pumpkin  ______Sugar Free Apple  ______Sugar Free Cherry

______Coconut Cream  ______Lemon Meringue  ______Mincemeat

NAME_______________________________________________________

PHONE______________________________________________________

Total Number of Pies____________Amount Enclosed_____________
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As summer draws to a close and we enter the fall season, your township Fire Departments would like to update 
you on our recent, current, and planned activities and operations.

First, we would like to thank our residents for their continued generosity and strong support of our fundraising 
activities to date in 2023.  This includes the Big Knob VFD gun bash, Pine Run VFD spring open house and 
fundraiser raffles, the annual letter donation campaigns for each department, and the joint Big Knob/Pine Run 
VFD 50/50 raffle at the Big Knob Grange Fair.

The departments also wanted to thank everyone who visited with us at the community events this year: New 
Sewickley Township Community Day, National Night Out at Green Valley Park, and the Big Knob Grange Fair.  It 
is rewarding for the membership to be able to visit with and get to know the residents we proudly serve.

There are a couple of major projects underway in the departments.  Big Knob VFD is in the final planning/
permitting stages for a new addition to their fire station.  Construction is anticipated to start this fall.  Pine Run 
VFD is anticipating delivery of a new squad vehicle for the fleet within the next month.  Pine Run VFD would 
also like to thank the township Supervisors for their support in completion of paving enhancements for parking 
at the new station.

Both Pine Run and Big Knob continue to apply for funding via available local, state, and federal grants.  This is 
essential due to the rising costs of fire apparatus and related operating expenses.   Pine Run was just awarded 
a Miele Manufacturing sponsored Pennsylvania Skill Grant which will be used to purchase and update the 
portable scene lighting used on our fire apparatus.  The departments, in conjunction with the township, are 
also exploring a $50,000 grant opportunity, funded by the Beaver County Commissioners, for fire departments 
committed to merging.  A joint Big Knob/Pine Run workshop was held in September to learn more about the 
merging process and gather questions/comments/concerns from the membership.
     
Your fire departments continue to work closely together and routinely have joint training programs.  We are 
also launching an interdepartmental fleet committee to develop a strategic plan for the fire apparatus fleet.  
This will track current inventory, maintenance history, and replacement schedules for all fire apparatus in the 
township.  
     
Several of our members have recently completed, or are currently engaged, in training courses to supplement 
their knowledge and skills.  We commend them for the extra commitment of time required and their ability to 
juggle work, family, and, of course, still respond to emergency calls.  Please do not hesitate to encourage or 
thank them when you have the opportunity.

If you have an interest in serving your community in the fire departments, please stop by and speak with our 
members.  Both departments meet on Mondays at 6:30 p.m. except for the second Monday of each month, 
reserved for our department business meetings.

On November 5th daylight savings time end.  Remember to set your clocks back 1 hour AND change the batteries 
in your smoke and carbon monoxide alarms.

Respectfully submitted, 
Big Knob VFD – Station 26  
Pine Run VFD – Station 59
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Line and business officers for 2023
Position Big Knob Station 26 Pine Run Station 59
Chief Johnny Murtha Mike Priolo
Assistant Chief Matt Johnston Mike Guraly
Captain Jay Bradel Steve Hedzik
Rescue Captain Graham Maxwell 
Lieutenant Chris Furbee Collin Gilarno
Lieutenant Greg Scheck 
QRS Director Lynzey Waddingham Mike Guraly
President Brian Perry Jim Hendrickson
Vice President Steve Joy Jay Parks
Secretary Lynzey Waddingham Steve Hedzik
Treasurer Eric Brewer Maryann Angeline
Head Trustee Steven Joy Jay Parks
Trustee Cory Libbinotti Colin Gilarno
Trustee Brian Delebosich Eddie Angeline

One of the most popular events at Community Day for our younger township residents is the Power 
Wheels Demo Derby.  There are two categories, 6 and under and over 6.  Many of the kids bring their 
own Power Wheels.  The Recreation Board have Power Wheels for kids to use if they don’t have one, 
but could certainly use more.  If you have a Power Wheels machine just sitting around the house that 
you would like to donate to a good cause, the Recreation Board will put it to good use!  Contact the 
township office at 724-774-7822 and someone from the Recreation Board will pick it up!

hAve Your KIds outgroWn 
theIr PoWer WheeLs?

Vehicle Rescue Joint Training
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The Township Offices will be closed 
for the following holidays:

Thanksgiving - November 23 & 24
Christmas - December 25 & 26
New Year’s Day - January 1

sorrY We Are CLosed
Manager ................. rleindecker@newsewickley.com
Secretary ................ secretary@newsewickley.com
Treasurer ................ treasurer@newsewickley.com
Police Chief ............ gcarnery@newsewickley.com
    Phone ................. 724-774-7822    Fax:  724-774-7825
Municipal Auth ..... authority@newsewickley.com
    Phone ................. 724-774-2461     Fax:  724-774-7825
Tax Collector .......... tax@newsewickley.com
    Phone ................. 724-774-7826     Fax:  724-774-7825

toWnshIP e-MAIL Addresses
& Phone nuMbers:

The Recreation Board is taking brick orders for landscaping around the 
gazebo located at Green Valley Park.  You can purchase a brick for $20.00 
each in honor of someone or in memory of a loved one.  Your donor’s name or 
inscription is literally “Set in Stone” for a lifetime. Emblems are available for 
an additional $5.00.  If you would like to purchase a brick, forms are available 
at the township building

order Your brICK

Recycling is held at the township building the second and fourth Saturday of 
each month from 9 am until 12 noon.  Thank you to the Big Knob Livestock Club 
for their continued help and support.

glass - Clear, brown, green bottles and Jars
	 •	 Rinse	-	remove	Styrofoam	labels
	 •	 Remove	metal	lids	and	rings
	 •	 Do	NOT	include	auto	glass,	light	bulbs,
	 	 porcelain,	ceramic,	plate	glass,	crystal,
  or mirrors

Plastic bottles and Jugs onLY
PLeAse reMove CAPs
	 •	 Rinse	thoroughly,	remove	caps
	 •	 Flatten	to	save	space
	 •	 Containers	must	have	the	three-recycling
  arrow recycling logo with the numbers
  1 or 2 inside it

Aluminum, bi-Metal, Aluminum Foil & tin,
Food, Container, and beverage
	 •	 Rinse	thoroughly	and	crush	cans

newspaper and Cardboard - no Pizza boxes!
	 •	 Newspaper	are	to	be	in	paper	bags
	 •	 No	plastic	bags
	 •	 Corrugated	cardboard	ONLY

PLEASE RECYCLE CORRECTLY!!!!  No furniture or building materials.
PLEASE, PLEASE, PLEASE, if the bins are full, do not put bags and trash on the ground!  Anything left on 
the ground tends to blow around defeating your efforts to recycle!
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Jeff Lizzi retired as a part-time officer after 15 years of service.  
Officer Lizzi was always available to help fill-in shifts when 
needed and continues to work full-time for Rochester Borough. 
We greatly appreciate his dedication to New Sewickley and 
wish him well as he finishes his career at Rochester.

CongrAtuLAtIons on
Your retIreMent!

William Burr retired from the Road 
Department after 44 years of service!  
We appreciate Bill’s hard work and 
dedication to New Sewickley Township 
and his pride in keeping our township 
roads clean and maintained.  The Board 
of Supervisors presented Bill with 
a retirement plaque during a public 
meeting.  We wish him well in this next 
chapter.

CongrAtuLAtIons on Your retIreMent!

With the retirement of Mr. Burr, the 
search for his replacement began.  We 
are proud to have Matthew Dietrick 
join the Road Department.  Matt was 
raised in New Sewickley and continues 
to live here today.  He is a welcome 
addition to our team.  When you see 
Matt, please congratulate him on his 
new career with the township.

WeLCoMe to the roAd
dePArtMent, MAtt!

With the winter season quickly approaching, we wanted to give a behind the scenes look at the Township’s 
winter maintenance program. Our Road Department consists of a 5-man crew.  We have 5 plows and take care 
of over 50 miles of township roads.  The crew is also responsible for the maintenance of the vehicles and plows 
to ensure everything is ready when needed.  A mixture of salt and cinders are used on all Township roads. It 
takes 2 1/2 - 3 hours each run to apply product to the roads and 4 hours or more, depending on the amount 
of snow, to plow.  Please understand our crew does not care for any state roads, those are 
maintained by PennDOT. 
  
The Road Crew works around the clock during the winter months to ensure 
our Township roads are safe and passable and they always do a great job.  
Do not park on the roads during snow and ice events and no matter the 
road you drive, please use caution and give the crews plenty of room to 
do their jobs to help keep us all safe. 

toWnshIP’s WInter
MAIntenAnCe ProgrAM

retIreMent neWs
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suPervIsors - 724-774-7822
Greg Happ – Chairman
Douglas Martin – Vice-Chairman
Fritz Retsch
Mike Phipps
Martin Bonzo

Ronald Leindecker

Lawrie Borgman

MAnAger - 724-774-7822  
Manager  

oFFICe - 724-774-7822 
Secretary  
Treasurer  Nicole Liston

PoLICe dePArtMent – 724-774-2473
Chief Gregory Carney
Admin Assistant Christine Ziter
K-9 Beny 
Sergeant Timothy Gatehouse
Sergeant Daniel Swab
Corporal Timothy Sovich
Detective Samantha Vinson
Sr. Patrolman Keith Haburjak
Sr. Patrolman Richard Jones
Sr. Patrolman James Kopaz
Sr. Patrolman Gregory Pullen
Patrolman Ethan Fuchs
Patrolman Marcus DeNapoli
Patrolman Alexandra Lizzi
Part Time Jeremy Brown
Part Time Sierra Sicilia

roAd dePArtMent - 724-774-7822
Foreman Ronald Kraus
Equip Operator Paul Moehrle
Equip Operator Calvin Steffler
Equip Operator Bradley Mutschler
Equip Operator Matthew Dietrich

PArK - 724-774-7822
Part Time  Robie Barkley

soLICItor  Chris Reese
Lope Casker & Casker

engIneer  Kevin Brett
Lennon Smith & Souleret

seWAge enForCeMent
oFFICer Jeff Winkle

2023 toWnshIP
roster oF oFFICIALs

PLAnnIng CoMMIssIon
Chairman  Albert Horn
Vice-Chairman  Ed Eisenbrown
Secretary  Jenny Fessler
Member Gary Braun
Member Mike Phipps
Member Arthur Craig
Member Ed Majors
Planner Joanne Shelly
Lennon Smith & Sourleret

reCreAtIon boArd
Chairman Mike Loschinskey
Vice-Chairman Dave Bauman
Secretary/Park Rental Mandy Larrick
Treasurer Sandra Phipps
Member Sam Landis
Member Orrin LeFebvre
Member Theresa Magness
Member Tim Mueller
Member Needed

MunICIPAL AuthorItY – 724-774-2461
Chairman Todd Bonzo
Vice-Chairman Larry Hough
Secretary Brian Leonberg
Member Jay Parks
Member Jon Stragand
Sec/Tres Cathy Pflugh
PT Clerk/Rec Sec Dolores Fulton
Solicitor Paul Steff
Engineering Larry Lennon, Jr.
Lennon Smith & Souleret

ZonIng heArIng boArd
Chairman  Jack Harding
Secretary  Frank Miklos
Member  Lynn Reinhardt, Jr.
Alternate  Neil Bonzo
Solicitor  George Patterson

AgrICuLturAL seCurItY CoMMIttee
Chairman Doug Martin
Alternate Fritz Retsch
Member Dan Brenner
Member Brian Leonberg
Member Michael Lewis
Member Bryan Yeck
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